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Minutes of the Extra-ordinary Parish Council Meeting held on 17th August 2017 in the Village Hall
Present:  Cllrs J Smith (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, P Venning, D Green, G Parkin, C Sykes, Borough Councillor Mick Burgess, approx. 60 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk).
The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and explained the format of the meeting which will be slightly different from normal.
3629.
Apologies & reasons for absence:  Cllr A Lloyd-Smith, reason accepted.
3630.
(i) Declaration by Members of any Interest, Pecuniary or Other than Pecuniary, in accordance with the Council's Code of Conduct and its Guide to the Declaration Councillors' Interests and related matters;  Cllr Mrs S Mash, Agenda item 4, 33 Swan Street, Minute No. 3632, 33 Swan Street.


(ii) To approve or reject any application put to the meeting by the Chairman in respect of Members seeking a dispensation under the Localism Act 2011, s.33; None 


(iii) A reminder that this meeting is being recorded.        

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session with regard to the Planning Applications and any other matters. See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3631.  To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 11th July 2017:  Confirmed and signed as a             

            correct record.

3632.
Planning Applications (previously circulated)


17/00989/AS 12 Coombelands – Erection of single storey detached annexe accommodation.  An email had been received from one neighbour and had been circulated.  Councillors agreed to support this application.


17/01083/AS  33 Swan Street – Single storey front extension, insertion of 1 no. rooflight on each side elevation, replacement of existing rear first floor window with juliet balcony and existing upvc replaced with cedar boarding. Councillors had listened to the comment made during the public session and one email from a neighbour had been circulated. Councillors agreed to support this application with one abstension. 


17/01111/AS 12 Poplar Road – Construction of 2 storey side extension, single storey rear extension, front porch and side car port.  Councillors agreed to support this application.

At this point the Meeting was adjourned for the Public Session with regard to the Main Changes to ABC's Local Plan 2030.  See appendix at the end of the Minutes.
3633.
Ashford Local Plan to 2030.


i) To consider the response to Ashford Borough Council's Proposed Main Changes to the Ashford Local Plan to 2030 and the addendum to the Ashford Local Plan 2030 Sustainability Appraisal Environmental Report.  Councillors had listened to comments made during the public session.  After a full discussion Cllr Mash proposed, seconded by Cllr Green and agreed that the Chairman and Clerk would draft the Council's response which would be circulated to Councillors for any amendments & final approval. The main points being that the proposed site is unsuitable for the following reasons:- There was some concern that the development  could suffer from social isolation. Road access either end is very poor. The Stocks Road Development was turned down primarily because it was in the AONB, the proposed site is also in the AONB and connecting to an adequate sewerage system isn't possible.  However the point must be made that the Council is still looking for small sites especially for social/affordable housing.


ii) To agree to support or not KALC's response to the Local Plan 2030.  This had been circulated to Councillors who agreed to support it.
3634.
To authorise the Chairman to sign the Transfer Deed for the Cemetery extension in accordance with the request by the Council's Solicitor and to pay the balance of fees and disbursements.  The Deed had been circulated to Councillors and authorisation given.  With regard to paying the balance of fees the Clerk reminded Councillors that the correspondence had 
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included a Completion Statement which included an invoice which we had yet to see and she would ask for a copy.  The statement indicated a balance due of £579.00.  When received the invoice was not as expected so a query was made and a revised invoice issued. The new Completion Statement showed a balance due of £339.  The professional charges totalled £450 plus £40 Land Registry Fee and Vat of £90 totalling £580.  £250 had been paid on 9th Feb. 2016 leaving a balance of £330.  With regard to the invoice from the Mallets solicitors the professional charges were £500 plus Searches of £9 plus Vat of £100 totalling £609.  £600 had been paid on 14th March 2016 leaving a balance of £9.  Payment of both amounts, £330 & £9 was agreed.
3635.
To Authorise Payments:


 i)  Namesco Ltd – Renewal of domain name for 2 years £43.99 plus Vat £8.80.  Authorised.


ii)  Local Council Review Subscription £17.  Authorised.
3636.
Date of the next full meeting of the Parish Council:  12th September 2017 at 7.30pm
3637.
To resolve, by the nature of the sensitivity of the next item, to exclude the public.


 Proposed by Cllr Mash and seconded by Cllr Venning.


 Proposed Cemetery Extension.  The Chairman updated Councillors with the latest information      he had received and explained that he believed we were probably now in a position to continue discussion of this project at future meetings with the public present.
The meeting closed at 22.17hrs 
Appendix to this meeting.

Summary of Public Session.
Planning Applications


17/00989/AS 12 Coombelands – No one present.


17/01083/AS  33 Swan Street – A neighbour gave his support.


17/01111/AS  12 Poplar Road – The Applicant was present.
Other Matters

Mrs Miriam Lewis expressed her concern that money might be being paid out on the Cemetery that the public weren't aware of and asked how much had been spent so far.  The Chairman replied that as payments can only be made under an item on the main agenda, nothing has been paid that the public are not already aware of.  The Clerk will explain further during the particular item on the agenda this evening.

Ashford Borough Council's Main Changes to the Local Plan 2030

Various comments were made by residents, all of which were against the inclusion of the site being put forward.  Some residents supported the need for additional houses in the village, but not on that site and in smaller developments.

.
